Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

-    The books which were borrowed from libraries most often in a calendar year.
	Title
	Author
	Number of times borrowed Jan-Dec 2017

	Shark in the Park on a Windy Day!
	Sharratt, Nick
	354

	The Super Scooter: (Pip and Posy)
	Scheffler, Axel
	322

	Official DVSA Theory Test for Car Drivers 2016
	DVSA
	320

	Diary of a Wimpy Kid
	Kinney, Jeff
	300

	Very Hungry Caterpillar
	Carle, Eric
	299

	Who Lives Here?: a lift-the-flap book
	Donaldson, Julia
	299

	Extra Special Treats (not): (Tom Gates)
	Pichon, Liz
	288

	Girl on the Train
	Hawkins, Paula
	288

	Norman the Slug with the Silly Shell
	Hendra, Sue
	287

	Ugly Truth: (Diary of a Wimpy Kid)
	Kinney, Jeff
	262


-    What were the titles that remained unreturned to libraries most often per calendar year?
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This information is not recorded in a reportable format; it is not captured as part of our performance data.  Therefore, the requested information would be recorded on each individual library user record and would require the manual trawl of each individual record.   
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.


-    What are the largest fines administered for books unreturned to libraries to date? 
The maximum charge for any overdue book is limited to £3.00

The date that these fines were charged, and the books that were unreturned would also be great.

I would like this data for each calendar year for the past 5 years, or as many years as possible within the cost limit.

Again, this information is not recorded in a reportable format; it is not captured as part of our performance data.  Therefore, the requested information would be recorded on each individual library user record and would require the manual trawl of each individual record.   
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

